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Designating the proposedGreensburgBypass as the Amos K. Hutchinson

Bypass.

The General Assembly of the Commonwealthof Pennsylvaniahereby
enactsasfollows:

Section 1. TheGeneralAssemblyfinds anddeclaresas follows:
(1) Adequatetransportationsystemsare crucial to the public health,

safetyandeconomicintegrityof acommunity.
(2) Central WestmorelandCounty has for many years endured

extremecongestionof traffic in the generalnorth-southpatternbetween
the Boroughsof Delmont and New Stantonwhich has threatenedthe
safetyof thepublic andthwartedeconomicdevelopment.

(3) The constructionof a limited accessroad artery for the north-
southpatternin centralWestmorelandCountywould relievesuchconges-
tion, reducethe threatof catastrophefrom the transportationof highly
combustibleandtoxic materialsin denselypopulatedareas,andpromote
thegeneralsafety,healthandwelfareof thepublic.

(4) Since his election to the GeneralAssembly in 1968, Amos K.
Hutchinson of Greensburg,WestmorelandCounty, has advocatedan
expandedStateroad network, includinga centralWestmorelandCounty
arteryfornorth-southpatternsto relievecongestion.

(5) RepresentativeAmosK. Hutchmsonhastirelesslyand relentlessly
pursuedconstructionof a north-southroad artery in furtheranceof the
publicsafety,welfareandeconomicdevelopmentin centralWestmoreland
County.

(6) In 1985, the GeneralAssemblypassedSenateBill No. 441, which
wassignedinto law as the act of September30, 1985 (P.L.240,No.61),
known as the TurnpikeOrganization,ExtensionandToll RoadConver-
sionAct.
Section 2. As a fitting tribute to RepresentativeAmosK. Hutchinson,

the entireGreensburgBypass,from a pointat or nearPennsylvaniaTurn-
pike Interchange8 in WestmorelandCountyextendingnortherlyto aninter-
changewith StateRoute66 northwestof Greensburgandcontinuingnorth-
erlyto aninterchangewith U.S.Route22southof Delmont, is herebynamed
the AmosK. HutchinsonBypassand shallbe designatedandpostedby the
PennsylvaniaTurnpikeCommissionastheAmosK. HutchinsonBypass.

Section 3. Thisactshalltakeeffectimmediately.

APPROVED—The19thdayof December,A. D. 1988.

ROBERT P. CASEY


